
FY'21 ANNUAL REPORT 
JULY 1, 2020-JUNE 30, 2021

Develop Character and Discover One’s Unique Potential DEVELOP CHARACTER TO DISCOVER UNIQUE POTENTIAL 



   TABLE OF CONTENTS

Letter From President GAULD 2   

Board oF GovernorS & EMERITI   3 

GIFT IN MEMORY OF A HAPA 4

FINANCIAL OVERVIEW 5

NAMED SCHOLARSHIPS 8

GIVING SOCIETIES    8-12

1966 CirCLe

LeadershiP CirCLe

ConCern CirCLe

inteGrity CirCLe

CouraGe CirCLe

Curiosity CirCLe

woLFPaCk CLuB

with Gratitude

HYDE LEGENDS RETIRE   13

CORPORATION, ORGANIZATION & 
FOUNDATION GIFTS 14

IN MEMORY GIFTS 14

PARENTS & HAPAS ENGAGEMENT  15 

MAINE OUTREACH INITIATIVE 15

HYDE TODAY & TOMORROW 16
  Eustis Reflections, Campus Center & 
  Hyde Institute Support

IN HONOR GIFTS  17

SUMNER HAWLEY SOCIETY 18-19

WAYS TO GIVE 20

Hyde Team

Laura D. Gauld '76 
Malcolm A. Gauld '72 
Susan Brennan 
Sarah Clifford
Sara Levensohn 
Lindsay Mischel 
Kyle Rougeau

The FY'21 Annual Report reflects gifts, activities, and events between July 1, 2020 and 
June 30, 2021. Every effort is made to ensure accuracy, however we would truly appreciate 
knowing of corrections which should be reflected. Please contact Susan Brennan at 
207-443-7106 | sbrennan@hyde.edu. Thank you.



LETTER FROM THE 
PRESIDENT

Dear Hyde Community,

We began the 2020-2021 academic year with 
the determination that we would continue to 
find the opportunities in these challenging 
times. The class of 2021 conducted a weekend 
retreat at the start of the school year to 
establish their working agreements around 
topics such as integrity, honor, sportsmanship, 
technology, concern for each other’s 
differences and academic rigor. They 
developed their legacy through the following:

• Set an example for others to follow
• Positivity
• Unity
• Respect for self and for each other
• Honest communication
• Commitment to be Each Other's Keeper

A day at Hyde is filled with our co-curricular 
program where, simply put, everyone does 
everything! We all do College Preparatory 
Academics, Three-Season Competitive 
Athletics, Performing Arts, Community 
Service, Discovery Groups, and the Character 
and Family Programs. Through testing oneself 
and dedication to striving for excellence, a 
true sense of grit and confidence is formed.

When the Pandemic hit the global stage in 
March of 2020, Hyde sprung into action and 
faced the challenges of teaching in person 
with grit and commitment to each student. 
Later when we were able to be vaccinated, 
we went all-in to protect our community. We 
were able to stay in person that school year 
with the exception of the December term and 
had no transmittal of COVID. 

Laura D. Gauld ’76
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This school year brought more normalcy 
as we grew back from reducing student 
size to give each student their own room. 
The mix of the student body is diverse in 
multiple ways, and the energy and pride of 
the student culture are palpable. There are 
often challenges when working with 
teenagers and their parents, yet the faculty 
team feel this is one of the strongest 
groups of student commitments that we 
have seen in awhile.

On behalf of all of us at Hyde, we 
acknowledge all the Alumni, HAPAs, 
Parents, Grandparents, Faculty, Staff and 
Friends whose names fill the following 
pages. Your support of Hyde allows us to 
build on our foundation of character 
development, and move boldly ahead to 
the future vision of our school and the 
programs that reach beyond the campus 
here in Bath. Hyde has, and will always be 
a small school with a big vision. 

Our entire student body's legacy during 
this time will be finding character in 
challenging times and being there for each 
other. We have also been proud of our 
teachers and staff members, and we know 
the world needs more of the character 
building we have experienced. This growth 
would not have been possible without 
each of you, and the many ways in which 
you inspired us to stay Hyde Strong.

We hope to see you this year either in your 
neighborhood, on Zoom, or on our 
beautiful campus!

With deep respect and gratitude,

Our entire student body's 
legacy during this time will 
be finding character in 
challenging times and 
being there for each other.
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Patrick Moore ’03 
Robert Moore ’04 
Joseph Moore ’07 
Carolyn Moore ’14

Jim Silverman ’87

Andrew Sylvester ’03

Debbie Werner 
Jason Werner ’06

Board of Governors 
2020-2021

Jon ’71 and Ann Bell 
Samuel Bell ’15

Scott Bertschy ’78

Jeff Black ’78/’79

Steve Cary
Taylor Cary ’05

Jamie Delaney
Ryan Delaney ’10

Barry Freid ’75 
Andrew Freid ’06

Stu Jones ’78 

Dana McAvity, Board Chair 
Angus McAvity ’09

Tom Moore

Board of Governors Board of Governors Emeriti

Lennox "Bim" Black 
Christopher Black ’76
David Black ’76 
Jeff Black ’78/’79

David Boone and Jacki Hinton 
Aaron Hinton ’98

Nancy Brennan
Jeffrey Lund ’06

Rick and Dee Dee Chesley 
Nathan Chesley ’12

Lloyd "Rusty" and Kristin Day 
Colin Day ’00
Jessie Day ’03

Al de Molina
Rachel de Molina ’11

Ken and Lorrie DeAngelis 
Ross DeAngelis ’04
Simone DeAngelis ’10 
Madeline DeAngelis ’10

Michael Delaney  (deceased) 
Ryan Delaney ’10

Jack and Gini Diskin
Brad Diskin ’78

Catherine “Nicky” Falck 
Marc Falck ’02
Olivia Falck ’04

Larry French
Todd French ’89

James and Marge Freston 
Cary Freston ’79
Randal Freston ’83

Margo Calvetti Frost ’76 
Mariel Frost ’10

Spencer Garrett ’81

Joseph Gauld, Founder 
Malcolm Gauld ’72
Laurie Gauld Hurd ’75 

James Grasty ’73

Dave and Hobey Hinchman 
Steve Hinchman ’81
David Hinchman ’87 
Josephine Hinchman ’90

Ray Koda
Taiga Koda ’08
Haruka Koda ’10

Rob and Anne Krebs
Duncan Krebs ’97

Armin "Rick" Kuder
Carlyn Kuder ’82
Keith Kuder ’85

Paul MacMahon
Timothy MacMahon ’95
Julia MacMahon ’01
Lisa Schuchmann ’01
Kerri Schuchmann ’02

Verna Mayo ’74

Malcolm McAvity 
Angus McAvity ’09

Stuart Ochiltree 
Molly Ochiltree ’95

Gilbert Raff  (deceased)
David Raff ’81

Ray Smart 
Archie Smart ’90

Matt Snyder ’94

Judee and Clay von Seldeneck 
Roddy von Seldeneck ’96 
Kevin von Seldeneck ’97

Joe Werner
Jason Werner ’06

Chan Wheeler
Anne Wheeler ’04
Our deepest appreciation to 
these true souls of Hyde for their 
devotion through the decades 
Georgia Gauld MacMillan ’82



Timeless Gift In Honor of 
A Beloved HAPA 

Bruce Cunningham (Brian '06 Woodstock) is described 
as a man with a larger than life spirit and the true 
embodiment of what it means to be a Hyde School 
parent – he was a loving father; he was committed to 
finding the best in himself and others; and he was a 
mentor to students and parents.

After passing away suddenly in 2005, the Hyde 
community sought ways to honor his legacy and 
commitment to our school.  Eventually it was determined 
that a clock was the appropriate way to celebrate 
Bruce’s life.  Like Bruce, the clock would stand watch 
over the Woodstock campus. This gesture was the result 
of the generosity of the Class of 2005 senior parents.

Upon the consolidation of the Woodstock and Bath 
campuses in 2017, there was no doubt that the clock 
would make its way up to Bath.  Since its arrival, we 
found a home for the clock in the Sunken Garden, the 
centerpiece of the Bath campus, where it continues to 
watch over our Hyde family.

As Brian Cunningham writes, “My family is so happy to 
hear the news about the clock. It means the world to us…
In retrospect, I ended up at the Bath campus for a period 
of time and so has my father.” 

Bob Felt '90, Lisa Geller '93
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Student Fees $4,723,451 

Summer Programs       150,186 

Annual Fund     540,732

Other Income      169,334 

Annual Spending 
Distribution from Endowment   1,001,826 

Other Sources  

Total Revenue + Support

    1,189,711 

$7,775,240 

Hyde Strong Annual Fund 
$540,732 

Capital & Restricted Funds
$772,662

Total Giving to Hyde
$1,313,394

~ ~ ~ 
ENDOWMENT

Market Value as of 6/30/2021

$29,850,381
  OPERATING REVENUE & EXPENSES

BY THE NUMBERS 
FY'21

$1,563,818  

3,984,384 

    356,726 

        4,793 

    964,050 

  901,469 

Financial Aid 

Salaries and Benefits 

Program Services  

Fundraising  

Plant  

General & Administration 

Total Expenses         $ 7,775,240  

ff

   In keeping with tradition, 100% of our faculty and staff supported our Annual Fund!
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Kimberly James, Dylan Webster, Ashley Baez Santana, Emmylou Varian, Mika Webman, 
Natalia Stoner, Maia Newberg, Spencer West, Avraham Feinstein, Collin Trauner, Michael Celestin 

Remote Graduates  Malik Brooms, Ian Godin, Zhenduo (James) He, Yuxuan (Fiona) Liu, Abraham Paley, 
Frederick (Ward) Sontag, Kalle Tahvonen, Zhengkai (Walker) Wang, Zixin (Cynthia) Wang

Class of 2021

Thank you, graduates, for all that you 
have brought to our community ~ 

Go Forward, Souls of Hyde



 GIVING CIRCLES
 ~ Includes all FY'21 Giving to Hyde

LEADERSHIP CIRCLE
$10,000 to $24,999

Jean Batrus
Armand D'Amato +
Rusty and Kristin Day ++ 
Read Fleming and Nancy
  Zacks++
Matt Frankel '76 ++
Frankel Family Foundation ++ 
Rob and Anne Krebs ++ 
Tom and Mary Moore ++ 
Opaleye Management, Inc. 
Andy and Laura Pastor 
Jim Silverman '87 +
Rod Westmoreland  
Jiangdong Xu and Yiping Xie

SCHOLARSHIPS

Scholarships provide need-based 
financial support to Hyde students. 
We are extremely grateful for our 
named scholarships and the endless 
opportunities which they provided 
to deserving  students this past year. 

D’Amato Scholarship
Donor Armand D’Amato, HAPA
Dakota '09 Woodstock
Ross '12 Bath
Scholar Tyshawn Horton '22 

Frankel Family Foundation
Donor Dr. Matthew Frankel '76 
Scholar Malik Brooms '22

von Seldeneck Family Scholarship 
Donors Judee and Clay von Seldeneck 
Board of Governor Emeriti, HAPAs 
Roddy '96, Kevin '97 Bath 
Scholar Ashley Baez Santana '21

Symbols 
*deceased

consecutive years of giving 

+ 10+    ++ 20+   +++ 30+

1966 CIRCLE
$25,000 or more

Anonymous +
Jon '71 and Ann Bell +
Doug Bergeron
Sandra Bergeron
Bessemer National Gift Fund 
Lennox Black ++
Jeff '78 and Claire Black ++ 
Steve Cary ++
Jamie Delaney +
Bryan Farney
Joseph Gauld, Founder +++ 
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
J.P. Morgan Securities Charitable
  Giving Fund
Malcolm and Dana McAvity + 
Vanguard Charitable Endowment
  Program 
Judee and Clay von Seldeneck ++ 
Joe and Debbie Werner + 

In this most challenging year, we thank you all for making
the Hyde experience possible for our amazing students!
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CONCERN CIRCLE
$5,000 to $9,999

Scott Bertschy '78 and Jeanne Hansen 
Amy Branch and Jeff Benoliel
Tom and Kelly Carey
Ben and Bonita Davis
Kenneth and Lorrie DeAngelis ++ 
Kyle and Linda Felt ++
Barry '75 and Evan Freid
George and Susan Frost +++ 
Malcolm '72 and Laura '76 Gauld +++ 
Stu Jones '78
Jason and Katherine Mondanaro 
Chris and Joy Murphy
John and Cathy Schleining
Stefanie Silverman '88
Mark Walters '77
Andrew White '03 +

INTEGRITY CIRCLE
$2,500 to $4,999

Brian '81 and Linda '82 Ashforth 
Bruce Budwig and Kelly Cole
Bob '90 and Brooke Felt ++ 
Ken '72 & Claire '75 Grant +++ 
Greater Cincinnati Foundation
He Huang and Kexia Fu
Brett Johnson '79 and Jackie Blevins
  Johnson '79
Matt Kinney
Betsy Mellor
Nancy E. Barton Foundation
Helen Pepper
Dan Sharrow and Lori Knack 
Andrew '03 and Katherine Sylvester 
Bob and Holly White +

COURAGE CIRCLE
$1,000 to $2,499

America Online Giving Foundation 
Al Ancel '72
Nelson Arnstein '71
Jane Bartrum
Pamela Bertschy '81 +++
Wesley Bertschy
Kenneth and Jessica Bickford 
Tom '83 and Cindy Bragg
Nancy Brennan +
Ron Briggs and Laura Brooks
Alan and Sheri Brooks +
Terry and Cathy Cardew
Chris and Sandy Champagne 
Stuart and Lori Constantine 
Lavoe Davis
Eric and Rachael Dunnavant
Alan and Joannie Earhart ++
Mary Agnes Edsall
Jim and Margie Freston 
Bernard and Jacki Gran
Frederic Fritz Hammond
Ye He and Yahua Wang
Timothy and Britt Heil
Tripp and Mara Holton '89
Joseph Horning and Fiona Lovell- 
  Horning 
Laurie Gauld Hurd '75 ++
Jeffrey and Catherine Jacobs 
Beckie Jarrett
Betsy Jones +
Scott Kaplan
Chuck '83 and Beth '85 Lutes 
Marin Community Foundation 
Geoffrey '79 and Renee McConnell + 
Michael McDonald

The MF Living Trust
Steve Mooney and Mary Howard 
Mike and Betsy Neahring 
Ruben Orduna and Elizabeth Hill 
Adam and Rachel Paley
Paul and Stephanie Peck
Prince Charitable Trusts
Peter and Sarah Proach + 
S&P Global Foundation 
Schwab Charitable Fund 
Richard Schwartzwald and Jean-
 Louise Caldwell
Searles Family Foundation 
Michael and Claire Stoner 
Peter Thoenen '84
Richard and Nancy Truluck +++ 
Rick and Susan Umbach +++ 
Rink and Betsy Varian
Amy Via '78
Bin Wang and Liehong Xiang 
Tim '69 and Liz Williams 
Jingwei Xu '22

Elinor Hanley, 
 History Faculty



CURIOSITY CIRCLE
$500 to $999

Wojtek and Christine Aronski + 
ASD
Tommy '78 and Charmion Baez 
Don and Nancy Baldwin
Michael and Deirdre Barone 
Berman Field Foundation 
Patricia Bertschy
David and Judith Bulin
Katonya Burke
Margo Calvetti '76
Sarah Clifford
Bill and Sharon Coale ++
Sean Condon
Ken '81 and Lori '81 Cooke ++ 
Lynn Dawes
Ross and Lisa Dik
Susan Dube
Bobbie Fleming ++
CJ and Jane Fraleigh
Jon and Geri Goldstein
Michael and Theresa Haggett 
Brew and Libby Hagood + 
Oz and Mona Hanley 
David and Kristin Harman 
Amy Hennin
Salvatore Iacobello and Sarah  
  Olsen 
Nathan and Kathleen Jean-Jacques + 
Hongda Ji and Lili Wang
John Kanik '75
JC Labowitz and Patti Rounsevell + 
Richard and Randee Liles
Sam Linetsky '00
Bin Lu and Wenya Wu
Gigi '82 and Don MacMillan +++

*deceased
consecutive years of giving 

+ 10+    ++ 20+    +++ 30+

Darrell and Hsiu-Te Mathis ++ 
Kevin Millman '93
Janna Morgan
Ed and Linda Murphy +
Jean Noonan
Lucy Patricola
Della Pegolotti
Doug and Christine Preston + 
Matthew Radosevich
David and Susie Reed +
Barbara Schuller
Alan Schuller
Susan Stahl
Richard Stone
Frank and Jody Trombetta
Jean Waddill*
Jason '98 and Colleen Warnick + 
Pieter Wolters and Ank Stuyfzand 
Britta Zecher

WOLFPACK CLUB
$250 to $499

Sheila Bock
Reade and Martha Brower + 
Caree Brown
Jeff and Melissa Burroughs +
Jim and JoAnne Capecelatro 
Dakin Ferris '79
Peter Fever
Bruce Freeman and Barbara  
 Sachs-Freeman
Samuel Godin
Ken and Connie Gongaware
Al-Khaliq Holmes and Hassanah 
 Pulliam
Stefan Jensen
Mark Kennedy
Mo Kenney

Bernie and Susan Kosberg
John and Shay Lansche 
Bill and Sallie Larsen
Thomas Lonsdale '71*
Craig '71 and Dorothy Mael + 
Verna Mayo '74 
Lindsay Mischel 
Sol Mora and Joy Dryer
Morgan Stanley GlobaI Impact
  Funding Trust 
Joel '68 and Ruth Moses +++ 
Rich and Day Newburg
Kevin and Bonnie O'Brien
Peter and Diane Pappas 
Gibby* and Cynthia Raff
Paul Schneider
Suzanne Schuller
Rich '88 and Kirstie Truluck ++ 
James Turman '82
Dan and Gina Waldman +
Aaron Willey and Kelly McConnell 

10

Malcolm Gauld '72 & Sam 
Bergeron '23
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WITH GRATITUDE 
up to $249
Amazon Smile 

Anonymous

Wanda Avery

Nichole Barnikow

Susan Barron

Warren Barter

Timothy and Dawn Baustert 

Sandra Beaulieu

Gerald and Carmen Bell

Tanja Bendixon

Brittany Berry

Albert and Sharon Blackstone 

Ted and Barbara Borek

Arnie and Linda Borish +

Suzi Boschan

Helen Bosley

Susan Brennan

Andrew Burroughs

James Carleton ++

Sarah Carlin '80 and Derek 

  Beckwith

Letah Carruthers

Marna Chamberlain '90 and 

  Adam Carr

Henry and Audrey Cheetham 

Dennis and Monica Christensen 

Teresa Coffey

Timothy and Robin Damschroder 

Rick Davis

Jamel and Emily Demir 

Theodora and Carmine DiSunno 

Bill Doe ++

Andrew and Bonnie Doll 

Murphy Duffy

David Epstein
Casey and Ryan Ewart
Gail Feinstein
Kathy Field
Nina Fixler
Kristian Fore
Christopher and Noel Foy
Joe and Laura Franklin 
Samantha Frisoli '14
Sean and Mimi Gallagher
Dick and Anita Galway
Lisa Geller '93
Daniel Georges and Rumi Tsada 
Russ Goldstein
Clay Gordon and Adrienne
  Skinner
Bernie Gould +
Minot Granbery '72 +
Rebecca Grondin 
Joan Guido '78
Tim Gustafson ++ 
Bill and Sally Haggett 

Donald and Deborah Hamer 
Evelyn Hammond 
Elinor Hanley
Evan Hantverk '06 
John and Drusilla* Haran
Rob and Maryann Hardwicke 
Tom and Pam Hardy + 
Louise Harpel
Judy Hendrickson 
Thomas Heyer and Deborah
  Odell
Mary Hobert
Bill and Janet Hoffman +
Will Hood '04
Sarah Hooke
Ken Hooper
Amanda '75 and Brad Hunter + 
Joseph Huston
Lee Ann James
Jeff '72 and Maureen Jennings 
Kendall Jennings '00
Fang Jiang



WITH GRATITUDE continued 
Gifts up to $249

Shawn Johansen
Dick and Jean Joslin
Eric and Steffi Karp
Judith Katz
Eric Kelly
Janice King
George and Ann Koshivas 
Dante Law
James Thornton and Cheryl 
  Leddy
Barry and Susan Levant
Luc and Sara Levensohn 
Peter and Christine Leventhal 
Shu and Ping Li
Jennifer Lobozzo +
Mike and Melissa Lojek 
Robert Loscialpo
Brian Lowit '93
Dennis and Elaine Lundgren + 
Anthony and Marilyn Malone 
Andrew Marco
Jane Marcus
Daniel Maxwell '77
Patrick McCrann '05
Kevin McKiernan and Valerie 
 Carnevale
Mike and Debby Miller
Alexy Mitchell
William Mogensen and Berta
 Scott
Gisela Moore +++ 
Elizabeth Moreno-Adamo 
Dan Morgan +
Peter and Susan Moskowitz 
Dan Murphy
Craig Murray '83 

Thomas and Anne Natale
Giorgia Neidorf
Scott and Sue Nittler 
Mike '76 and Malee Nuesse 
Rick Page 
Laurence Pagnoni and Wei Ng
Andrew Parasiliti and Alexandra
  Avakian
Martin and Merrill Pavane
Dan and Ceil Payne
Thomas Pearce 
Matt Pearlman '01
Dimitry Petion and Laure Lindor
Tom Pollak '78
Leela Pratt
Jane Price
Susie and Gerald Racine 
Matthew '97 Radasch 
Marty and May Rafii 
Gilbert and Deborah Raulston
James and Sharon Reed 
Avedis and Sarah Reid 
Shannon Richards 
Mary Jane Rivers
Paul and Alice Ronty 
Nancy Rosenfeld '82 
Alan and Carol Rubenstein 
Sean and Bobbie-Jo Saucier
Mark Schuller 
Peter Schuller 
Liz Schuller 
Bernard and Annette Schuller 
Mike and Roie Shields
David and Susan Shnidman 
Justin Siekierski 
Wanda Smith + 
Marc and Cherie Smith
Frederick Sontag 

Rick '79 and Susan Sorkow
Richard and Susan Spence ++
Bill and Sara Stockwell 
Nanette Taller
Gilead Tadmor and Katherine Ellin 
Mona Todras
Sandy Turman '83 and Dot Robinson 
Marilynn Vander Schaaf +
Stephen and Linda Walbridge
Sydney Wall
Pete Wallach '76
John Whipple
Bill and Marian White
Meg Whiteford
Meg Wholey '75 and Rich Tepel 
Jim and Barbara Willey
Cynthia Wright 
Whitney Wright '71 
Marc Yagjian

12

*deceased
consecutive years of giving

+ 10+    ++ 20+    +++ 30+

Hyde Pride!
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Ken '72 and Claire '75 Grant 
Legendary Veterans Retire

Speaking personally, I am still having a hard 
time wrapping my head around the fact that 
Claire and Ken Grant’s combined 80-plus year 
tenure as Hyde teaching stalwarts has come to 
an end. 

I first met Ken in Sandy See’s English 9 class 
during our first day as Hyde students in 1968.  
(He likes to remind me that we actually met two 
years earlier on a Bath Little League field when 
his Knights of Columbus nine shelled my 
appropriately named cellar-dwelling Odd 
Fellows team.) This June, he and I will celebrate 
the 50th reunion of the great Class of 1972.  In 
between, Ken served thousands of Hyde 
students and parents as a gold standard science 
teacher, outstanding coach of all things running, 
eye-opening wilderness educator in The Great 
Outdoors, an administrator with unparalleled 
organization skills, and a (founding) head of 
school. 

Although Claire’s Hyde resume might set a 
record for different positions held, she is 
especially remembered for her work with Hyde 
parents in the Family Learning Center where 
she personified Hyde’s signature balancing act 
of challenge and support.  She also carried an 
uncanny sense of the pulse of the student body, 
both individually and collectively. Testament to 
her profound impact on generations of Hyde 
students can be found in the heartfelt video 
created by a group of Hyde alums who 
organized themselves to express their 
appreciation to Claire “in person.”   

Although Claire and Ken met on the Bath 
campus in the late 70s, together they were 
the founding leadership duo of the 
Woodstock campus and also spent two 
years at our charter school in Washington 
DC. In the middle of all this, they also found
time to raise three children -- Sarah, Jesse
and Lauren -- Hyde graduates all. Not only
is Hyde a far better place thanks to their
efforts -- How’s that for an
understatement? -- the countless students,
parents, and colleagues they have touched
now carry their teachings forward for
future generations of Hyde students.

Malcolm Gauld '72  

 Lauren '05, Sarah '00, Jesse '03
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Corporations, Organizations and 
Foundations

Amazon Smile
America Online Giving Foundation 
ASD 
Berman Field Foundation
Bessemer National Gift Fund
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
Frankel Family Foundation 
The Greater Cincinnati Foundation
J.P. Morgan Securities Charitable Giving 

  Fund 
Marin Community Foundation 
Morgan Stanley GlobaI Impact Funding

  Trust 
Nancy E. Barton Foundation 
Opaleye Management, Inc.
Prince Charitable Trusts
Schwab Charitable Fund
Searles Family Foundation
S&P Global Foundation
Vanguard Charitable

In Memory Gifts

In Memory of Dave Barr '70
Nelson Arnstein '71

In Memory of Mike Dawes
Lynn Dawes
Pam and Tom Hardy

In Memory of Betty Rozen
Caree Brown

In Memory of Norman Katz
Barbara Schuller

In Memory of Aaron and Lelia Williams, 
and Stanley and Gladys Mayo
Verna Mayo '74

In Memory of Jon Kaplan
Sharon Blackstone

In Memory of Joshua Christensen '95 
Dennis Christensen

In Memory of Paul Hurd '67
Christine Leventhal
Audrey and Henry Cheetham

In Memory of Frances Murray 
Craig Murray '83

In Memory of Casey Mercer 
Nanette Taller

In Memory of Joan Warren 
James Willey

In Memory of Chuck Wright 
Cynthia Wright

In Memory of Blanche Gauld 
Audrey and Henry Cheetham 
Verna Mayo '74

In Memory of Michael Noonan '03
 Jean Noonan

In Memory of Sumner Hawley 
Audrey and Henry Cheetham

In Memory of Raymond Murphy, Jr. 
Dan Murphy

9-11 Remembrance
Rich Truluck '88

Thank you for supporting Hyde in such a meaningful way~



  Regional Leaders

Kelly Carey
Day Newberg 
Katherine Mondanaro 
Lee Ann James 
Beckie Jarrett 
Sharon Goldhirsch 
Elizabeth Johnson 
Jackie Lane '93
Dan Sharrow

HAPAs

Pam Hardy 
Cynthia Matthews 

Jay Matthews 
Patricia Stith

Dedication to the Core ~
Thank You Parents & HAPAs!
We extend our deep appreciation to these current 
parents who dedicated precious time and care as 
Regional Leaders, and devoted HAPAs who 
stepped in and made a meaningful impact during 
this challenging year. We could not create the full 
Hyde experience without your love and support. 

Welcoming More Mainers to the 
Wolfpack!
Maine Initiative ~ Maine State Leadership Scholarship
Admissions ~ Kristin Harman, Bob Felt '90, Christian Jensen and 
Wanda Smith

The State of Maine has been home to Hyde School since 1966. 
Hyde has educated students from around the globe, but there 
has always been an abiding commitment to students from 
Maine through both our Maine State Leadership Day and 
through a strong commitment to providing financial support 
to Maine students and families ensuring access to Hyde’s 
world-class character education programs.

The school has reconfirmed its desire to reach more families 
from across Maine through the Maine State Leadership 
Scholarship. This scholarship honors and supports young 
Mainers who exhibit and demonstrate qualities that are 
aligned with the school’s five words: Curiosity, Concern, 
Courage, Integrity, and Leadership by providing merit 
scholarship funds to help defray the cost of attending Hyde. 
Created to empower students from all corners of the state to 
reach their full potential, this scholarship program seeks to 
reach students from all corners of the great State of Maine. 
Past recipients include Robert Hetherman ’18 (Harpswell), 
Mwesa Mulondo ’18 (Lewiston), and Madison Hughes ’19 
(Southport Island). All of the recipients demonstrated 
outstanding leadership at Hyde, and they are currently 
enrolled in and thriving at the colleges they chose upon 
graduation from Hyde.

We give special thanks to Betsy and Rink Varian, parents of Lulu 
'21, who often welcomed students and faculty to their nearby 
home for meals, kayaking and boating.  Thank you, Varians!
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FINDING OUR UNIQUE POTENTIAL  
TODAY AND TOMORROW

Wilderness Program Reflections
Matt Kinney, Faculty

Every time I see the signs for Carrabassett Valley, my heart 
immediately lands in Eustis and the Lennox Black 
Wilderness Preserve. I have been dozens of times in my 
tenure as a Hyde faculty member; trips filled with laughter, 
tears, sweat, and blood. It feels like a part of me lives there 
permanently.

I am lucky to have grown up as an adult and as an educator 
in stride with my students as they surmount challenges in 
the stunning Maine wilderness. At times, the circumstances 
for being there can be fraught, but nonetheless, inevitable 
learning will occur.  This is the type of learning that is only 
possible through experiencing rewards of overcoming 
adversity.  In the words of Rene Daumal, “One climbs, one 
sees.  One descends , one sees no longer, but one has seen… 
When one can no longer see, one can at least still know.”

In the fall, Associate Head Rich Truluck and I led a group of 
young men on an overnight canoe trip across Flagstaff 
Lake.  The poor weather forecast was not going to slow us 
down, and despite decades of tripping experience, I had to 
overcome my negative attitudes surrounding this impending 
experience.  We battled the weather and winds all day until 
finally making camp.  The attitudes of the adults and 
students alike were flaring, however when we sat down, 
cold and drenched, to break bread over the fire, we all 
looked around and this shared experience was now seared 
into our memories.

Every outing to the Black Wilderness Preserve offers its own 
unique challenges.  It is the pivotal moments and formative 
experiences that students bring south to Bath and they 
inevitably conduct themselves differently.  For that, I remain 
eternally grateful for the privilege of bringing our students 
into the void of the northern Maine wilderness.

Hyde Next 50 Campus Center Gift 

We wish to express our deepest gratitude to a long-time Hyde 
supporter who made a gift of $500,000, towards our Campus 
Center Campaign. For more than three decades, this dedicated 
Hyde family has made a significant impact in our community 
through passionate engagement in the parent program and their 
extraordinary generosity. We are eternally grateful. 

Lennox Black Makes Gift to Hyde Institute

All of us at Hyde extend our deepest appreciation to Lennox “Bim” 
Black for his incredible generous support throughout the past 
thirty-five years. His gift this year of $100,000 to the Hyde 
Institute makes an immeasurable impact on the Institute’s efforts 
to develop the Hyde Discovery Process and share it with schools 
and communities across the country and beyond. It is also 
consistent with Bim’s decades-long commitment to helping all of 
us bring more Hyde to more people “beyond the gates.”  His 
generosity continues to enrich all who attend or work at Hyde as 
well as countless people he will never meet.  

Father of Christopher ’76, David ’76, and long-time Board Member 
Jeff ’78, Bim has served as board member and board chair. He 
continues to be a thoughtful mentor to his successors.

Lennoxpicture



In Honor Gifts  
Thank you for supporting Hyde in such a meaningful way~

In Honor of Brett Bistrian '09
Carmine DiSunno

In Honor of Mary Grace Briggs '14
Ron Briggs and Laura Brooks

In Honor of Colin Czarnecki '10
Joseph Franklin

In Honor of Ben Damschroder '17 
Robin Damschroder

In Honor of Arthur Field '09
Jenna Field

In Honor of Paul Fixler '00
Nina Fixler

In Honor of Christopher "Jake" 
  Foy '06
Noel Foy

In Honor of Laura Gauld '76
Stefanie Silverman '88
Michael McDonald

In Honor of Jillian Gould '99
Bernie Gould

In Honor of Ken Grant '72
Sandy Turman '83

In Honor of Hyde Faculty and Staff 
Alexy Mitchell
Peter Proach
Michael Shields

In Honor of Charlie Kehler '13
Louise Harpel

In Honor of Nick Mandlestein '00 
and Naomi Mandlestein Morenzoni 
Leela Pratt

In Honor of Jesse McKiernan '15 
Valerie Carnevale

In Honor of Stephanie Nathanson '94 
Kendall Jennings '00

In Honor of Michael Noonan '03
Jean Noonan

In Honor of Dr. Haddon J. Pantel '03 
Mona Todras

In Honor of James M. Thornton '04
Cheryl Leddy

In Honor of Sam Wolters '18
Pieter Wolters and Ank Stuyfzand
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The Sumner Hawley Society recognizes those forward thinkers who have planned for Hyde’s future with gifts in their wills, charitable trusts, 
real estate and retirement plan assets. These gifts are an expression of confidence in Hyde’s mission and its leadership. We are delighted to 
honor those who have made Hyde a priority in their estate planning. The Society honors the memory of Sumner Hawley who helped 
conceive the idea for the creation of Hyde School. During his tenure at Hyde, Sumner served as assistant headmaster, English teacher, and 
fine arts program coordinator. He was an educator who possessed an innate understanding of young people, motivated students and 
colleagues to realize their hidden potential, and was a nurturer of student talent. Sumner retired in 1978, after which he served on Hyde's 
Board of Governors. Sumner Hawley died in September, 1993, leaving an everlasting imprint.

Sumner Hawley Society 

Kenneth DeAngelis 
Ross DeAngelis ’04 
Simone DeAngelis ’10 
Madeline Moritz ’10

Paul Downey 
Jessica Downey ’03 

Randall Eaton 
Meghan ’06

Bob ’90 and Brooke Felt 
Cooper Felt ’19 
Eli Felt ’22

Christopher and Noel Foy 
Christopher Foy ’06

Larry French 
Todd French ’89*

Ron Friedman and Sally Christian 
James Lorenz ’01

George and Susan Frost 
Scott Frost ’94 
Jonathan Frost ’96

Joe Gauld 
Malcolm Gauld ’72 
Mahalia Gauld ’08 (grandchild) 
Scout Gauld ’10 (grandchild) 
Laurie Gauld Hurd ’75  
Zach Hurd ’99 (grandchild) 
Georgia Hurd ’03 (grandchild)
Meddy Hurd ’04 (grandchild)

Georgia Gauld MacMillan ’82 
Kayla Berry ’07 (grandchild) 
Hannah MacMillan ’10 (grandchild) 
Wilson MacMillan ’14 (grandchild)

Tom Gauld* 
Doug Gauld ’73 
David Gauld ’74 
Pam Eveland ’79 
Zachary Eveland ’11 (grandchild)

Ken ’72 and Claire ’75 Grant 
Sarah Grant ’00 
Jesse Grant ’03 
Lauren Grant ’05

John Hartman* 
Raymond Hartman ’75

Eric Karp
Joshua Karp '04

Bob Henson and Melissa Koerner 
Christopher Henson ’01

Rick and Jody Howard 
Katrina Howard ’90  
Eben Howard ’92  
James Howard ’14 (grandchild)

JC Labowitz and Patti Rounsevell 
Ethan Labowitz ’03
Susanna Labowitz ’08

Peter and Catherine Lawler 
Patrick Lawler ’08

Michael and Melissa Lojek 
Andrei Lojek ’05

Ron Lykins and Joan Perry 
Michael Lykins ’98 
Sean Lykins ’00

Paul and Tara MacMahon 
Timothy MacMahon ’95 
Julia MacMahon ’01 
Lisa Schuchmann ’01 
Kerri Porter ’02

Lee Mortenson and Carol 
Kirkland 
Leia Mortenson ’03

Ann Peden

Robert and Noelle Rainer 
Sara Rainer ’09

Martha Roynon* 
Robin Roynon ’68*

Mike Rugala and Kathy Sibert 
Andrew Rugala ’07

Michael and Janice Schiffman 
Matt Schiffman ’05

Paul Schneider 
Alexander Schneider ’01*

Patrick Slattery* 
Joseph Slattery ’72*

Ann Altman* 
Robert Altman ’99 (grandchild)

Charles and Karen Aring 
Charles Aring ’99 
Gretchen Aring ’02

Donald and Nancy Baldwin 
Blake Matheny ’98 
Tyler Matheny ’00 
Weston Matheny ’02

Michael and Margo Ballew 
Travis Ballew ’01*

Gloria Barnes

David Boone and Jacki Hinton 
Aaron Hinton ’98

Ron Briggs and Laura Brooks 
Mary Grace Mitchell ’14

Robert J. Buckla

Steven Cole and Adele Blong 
Robert Cole ’02

Nancy Coyne 
Sarah Poloszczak ’06

Lavoe Davis 
Edward Davis ’90

Michael* and Lynn Dawes 
Michael V. Dawes, Jr. ’92

* deceased
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 together we are hyde.
Dianne Snedaker 
Jonathan Snedaker ’99

Gerry Snedaker 
Jonathan Snedaker ’99

Daniel and Mimi Sullivan 
Daniel Sullivan ’04

Judee and Clay von Seldeneck 
Roddy von Seldeneck ’96 
Kevin von Seldeneck ’97

Martin and Sally Weinrich 
Kimberly Powers Barbee ’94

Dick and Nancy Wright 
Rick Wright ’79

John* and Maureen Yoder 
Michael Yoder ’95 
Alison Yoder ’99 
Mary Yoder ’14 (grandchild) 
Eric Yoder ’18 (grandchild)

Lisa Young 
Ashley Young ’05

Sanford Young 
Ashley Young ’05

Sam Zolten and Ruth Estrich 
Dorian de Tappan ’05  
Joshua Zolten ’08

* deceased
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CASH, CHECKS AND CREDIT CARD GIFTS 
Hyde accepts gifts made as cash, through a 
valid checking account or by means of a credit 
or debit card. 

MATCHING CORPORATE GIFTS
Hyde welcomes gifts that are matched 
by donors’ employers.  The matching gift will 
be consistent with the purpose of the Hyde 
donor’s gift (usually the Hyde Strong Annual 
Fund), and they will be credited to the 
employer’s corporate entity with a soft credit 
to the generating Hyde donor.

GIFTS IN KIND
Gifts of tangible personal property (such as 
artwork, collections, decorative items, 
automobiles, boats, etc.) or other gifts in kind 
may be accepted by Hyde provided that they 
meet approved needs of the School, and do 
not place an undue burden on the School in 
terms of their use or maintenance. Hyde 
strongly suggests that donors consult with 
their tax advisors whenever considering a gift 
of this kind.  Hyde reserves the right to 
dispose of any tangible personal property that 
has been donated, unless otherwise 
documented.  

STOCKS OR SECURITIES
Gifts of appreciated property in the form 
of publicly traded stock are accepted by 
Hyde through one of the School’s 
brokerage accounts. Donors are urged 
to contact the School ahead of the 
electronic transfer to assure proper 
application and recording of their gift. 
Securities transferred by other means, 
either through the mail or hand 
delivered, will be treated as transferred 
on the date the School takes possession 
of the securities.  

PLANNED GIFTS 
Make a legacy gift commitment. Join  
the Sumner Hawley Society by declaring 
your intention to make a planned gift. 
We offer a variety of options and the 
opportunity to leave a lasting gift to 
support the sustainability of a Hyde 
education for generations to come.  hyde.edu/support-hyde/

Ways To Give

Every. Gift. Matters.

The Hyde Strong Annual Fund provides 
immediate budget relief and supports the 
areas of greatest need, from athletics, to 
student activities, community service 
projects, faculty and staff salaries, 
materials and supplies, and more. The 
Hyde experience is fully supported by the 
Hyde Strong Annual Fund. Your gift:

 
• Provides financial aid to support the
economic backgrounds of a diverse student
body to afford them with the opportunity to
experience a Hyde education.

• Supports Hyde’s character building and
family education programs, providing unique
opportunities for personal growth and
transformation.

• Ensures that our athletes and performing and
visual art students have the supplies,
equipment, and materials needed while
playing, performing, and creating.

• Maintains and improves campus facilities so
that our students and employees are provided
with a quality environment in which to live,
learn, and play.

piture 

Go Wolf Pack!
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Hyde School 
616 High Street 
Bath, ME 04530 
207-443-7106

www.hyde.edu

Thank you all, from the bottom of our hearts,
for making the Hyde experience possible this year!

One Pack 
One Family 

The Black Wilderness Preserve 
Eustis, Maine


	Blank Page
	Blank Page



